PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP (PRG)
MEETING HELD MANOR MEDICAL CENTRE
MINUTES FROM : Thursday 31st May 2012 
Chairman: Dr H V Trivedi
	Persons present
	Dr H V Trivedi, Dr S M Arolker, Becky Degia, Linda Nolan, David Robinson, Liz Mackness,  Claire Jackson, Ann Winfield.
	

	Apologies
	Dr Jawahar, Mr and Mrs Pankhania
	

	Nominations
	The group were asked it nominate a chairperson , vice chairperson and Secretary after the nominations, Claire Jackson, agreed to be Chair, Liz Mackness agreed to be secretary and Ann Winfield agreed to stand in as vice chair for now.


	

	Future meetings
	It was agreed to have meeting every two months where possible but would have more if required.
	

	Contacting the group
	We discussed ways of promoting the group to other patients in the practice and it was decided that we would create a poster containing the names and photo of each member, Claire has taken the pictures and will create the poster and email to Linda to get printed out.
We will advertise for patients to contact the group via a message box at reception, these messages  kept confidential and will be passed to the Chairperson ( Claire) at an appropriate time for the group to discuss.  No personal contact details of the group will be given out to anyone, all contact will be through the practice manager. 

Details of the group will be added to the practice web site.
	

	Meeting venue
	We agreed to alternate the venue and use parker drive sometime in the future to see if this generates any more participants.
	

	Minutes of meetings
	It was agreed we should upload the minutes to the web site for all to read, and to keep a copy in a folder at each reception for patients to view.

	

	DNAs
	Becky asked if the group thought is a good idea to start looking at the DNA rates,  it was agreed to come back with figure and percentage of the DNAs to see if it was worth putting effort in to this.


	Linda will get some figures ready for Claire before next meeting

	Jeyex board
	Ann, pointed out we have misspelled something on the board.
	Linda will have a look at this 

	Action plan from Patient Survey comments.
	This action plan is being displayed in the waiting room at each site.  Some items we have address already are as follows:
· Disabled parking at Parker Drive has been freshly marked out and is now clearly a disabled parking spot.

· Parker Drive has been redecorated and had new seating and new carpets, fitted. We are unable to make the premises any larger due to lack of funding from the PCT.

· 0845 telephone number, we are looking a having this removed in due course, we will keep you informed on the progress.

· Telephone system,  we are in the process of upgrading the system and we will have more options with the upgraded system, however, it was decided by the group that having several different options to choose every time a patients ring in is not a good idea.  However, a possible improvement would be to  give idea on how long you may have to wait to be answered was a better idea.  Also make the first message on the recording a lot shorter.  We will look into this.

· Continuity of care,  Doctors are to encourage patients to come back and see same doctor for a review and even book own follow up appointments for patient.

· Consultation skills of GP this will be addressed at our in house PLT on 21st June.  Also patient need to know that they can see the same GP even if it means using either site this is always an option to help with continuity of care if clinically relevant.
· Cultural mix of GPs,  we have employed new GPs and now have GPs from various cultures we also have three females GPs in the team.

· Still waiting on the new self check in screens from PCT.
· Privacy and Confidentiality.  We have a patient interview room at the Manor branch, however Parker Drive have the use of the side of reception or the GP room when available.  All staff has been reminded not to repeat any patient details back over the phone but must get the patient to re confirm for confidentiality purposes.

· Magazine and toys,  we will not bring these back to reception area, this is due to infection control.

· Health education screens in waiting areas,  we have to wait and see if PCT get funding to provide practices with them.

· Ordering repeat prescriptions online,  this is not something we are looking into at the moment, however, we will monitor the progress of other closely before considering it ourselves.

· Extended hours,  we are trying to get approval from PCT to extend this to two GPs and will advertise this if we do.

· Widening doors at MMC, we have not taken any action on this at them moment but will monitor the problem.


	

	A.O.B
	1) Liz mentioned the poor reception a patient got at parker drive when requesting a nurse appointment, thought a particular morning staff member was very rude, however, could not praise the PM staff member (chris) enough who was extremely helpful and sorted the appointment out.
2) Liz mentioned a Query on a prescription which had been sent to wrong patient due to similar name mix up, this has been address by the practice, however, the patient concerned had not yet had feed back.

3) Liz also mentioned a issue she had when requesting her prescription a bit early for her holiday, this did not get done due it being too early, however, she now realise that patients should inform practice why requesting it early or write it on the repeat slip.

4) Qvar inhaler, it was brought up that on a couple of occasions these inhalers do not have enough in and run out before the end of the month this could cause a problem if away on holiday.  
Dr HV Trivedi, said we will inform PCT of this problem, it could be due to a manufacturing problem but also said he does not mind if patients keep one inhaler as a spare to cover this issue.

	Becky will look into this
Becky will look into this.
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